Dear Friends in the Lord,

Regarding the sale of the property at the Voice of the Gospel ministries there was a hearing yesterday, Thursday 3rd, and it looks as though we might well be on the "home straight". The judge who will be judging the affair has fixed another hearing on 5th June and the affair should be finally judged and settlement granted on that date. We continue to pray and will obviously keep you informed.

Our 'Listen' campaign is now drawing to a close. Graham will round off the series of messages given on this theme over the past six weeks with a final message on Sunday 6th. We do trust that the church will have been blessed through this campaign and that each one will have learned something about the discipline of listening to the Lord through His word.

The main activities this month will be centred around Easter and its all-important message. There will be a special evening held on Friday 18th April and a special worship service on Sunday 20th. As is usually the case many friends and contacts will be invited to these services, and we look to the Lord for a time of blessing.

The Alpha couples' course is still running, and we are seeking to set up a 'normal' Alpha course for those who would like to do it. One couple at least from the Alpha couples' course is interested but there may be more.

Alison had another appointment at the hospital with her orthoptist on Monday 14th and the situation with her double vision hasn't changed at all. As this is around the six-month mark that she has had this there may be a more long-term decision taken when she sees the specialist again on 16th June. She may well be prescribed new glasses with built-in prisms which will then be a permanent measure for her double vision.

The treatment for her other problem with here eyes, which has nothing to do with her double vision for which receives eye injections, is ongoing and she will see the specialist for this on 28th April.

Some of the older folks in the church are going through some fairly difficult times at the moment and one lady in particular, who happens to be the oldest member in the church, has had a sudden downturn in her health and she is in much need of our prayers, as do others who are now in their late eighties or early nineties.

We join in thanking you again for your prayer fellowship with us and in sending our very warm greetings in the Lord,

Graham et Alison. 6, Lotissement "Les Iris", 2811 Avenue Thiers, 13320 BOUC BEL AIR, FRANCE.

Tél.: 0033 954 338 325 Port.: 0033 628 206 061